
Contact Us 

If you wish to contact the school regarding any concerns you may have, 

please do so via the following: 

Tel: 01691 654832 

Email: admin@holytrinitycepa.co.uk 

You can also find us on: 

Website: www.holytrinitycepa.co.ukj 

Facebook: Holy Trinity Primary Academy & Nursery 
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Message from Mr Dickson: 

Dear Parent/Carers 

Another term has flown by and the weather system obviously didn’t play ball for our 

Red, White and Blue day today either.  It has been a great few weeks at Holy Trinity 

with school trips, Inspire sessions, SAT’s, gardening and exciting projects keeping us 

really busy.  Lots of fantastic learning has taken place and Key stage 2 children really 

seem to be getting to grips with our new Accelerated Reader programme. 

We have another busy term today ahead so please familiarize yourself with the 

forthcoming dates on the newsletter to make sure you can attaend key events such 

as parent’s evenings and sports days.  It is important that you attend these as it is a 

wonderful opportunity to celebrate your child and their achievements. 

Our school attendance is slowly starting to improve and the vast majority of families 

and children are on time for school each day.  These improvements have been such a 

positive thing for the school and the children as we can start promptly and valuable 

learning time isn’t being lost.  Please keep working hard to ensure that your child is 

on time for school each day and has everything they need so they are ‘school ready’. 

Thank you for all your continued support for the schools and your’s child’s education.  

Thank you for to all our volunteers for the time they give up to support the children 

and the school, it really is beginning to make a difference. 

A special thank you to all of my colleagues at Holy trinity.  There is a wonderful team 

of people working very hard to educate and care for your child.  We are trying to 

become the very best school that we can be for all of our pupils. 

‘If we believe it, we can achieve it!’ 

Have a wonderful half term holiday and I look forward to welcoming you all back to 

school on Moday 4th June.  Don’t be late! 

Best Wishes  

 

Mr Dickson  

 

 

  

School Calendar: 

 
  

4th - 8th June 

4th June Yr 5/6 Orthodentist Visit 

5th June Happiness Project

7th June Art Exhibition

8th June Yr 3/4/5/6 Queensway Athletics

11th  - 15th June 

11th June Yr 5 Open Door Parish Church

11th June Yr 6 Crucial Crew

12th June Happiness Project

15th June Yr 3/4 to church

15th June Alzheimers/Diabetes Cake Sale day 

18th -22nd June 

19th June Class Photos

19th June Fathers Day Lunch 

19th June Deadline for Reports

19th June Happiness Project 

20th June Fathers Day Lunch 

21st June Summer Fair 3.30 - 5.30

21st June Book fair 

25th - 29th June 

25th June Yr 5 MFL Day at Marches 

25th June Parents Evening 3.30 - 5.30

25th June EYFS/KS1 SPORTS DAY

26th June Parents Evening 3.30 - 7.00pm

26th June KS2 Sports day

27th June Nursery Sports Day 

2nd July - 6th July 

2nd July KS2 Production 

3rd July Yr4 trip to Llangollen

9th - 13th July 

9th July Year 6 Transition to Marches ALL WEEK 

16th - 20th July

18th July Yr6 Leavers Assembly - AM

18th July Yr6 Leavers meal & Disco 

20th July EYFS/KS1 Achievrment Assembly

20th July KS2 Achievement Assembly 



PTA News: 

The PTA are getting ready for the Summer Fair on Thursday 21st June. 

Any donations of Raffle prizes, bric a 

brac, Jars, tombola prizes would be a 

great help to the PTA for the fair. 

Raffle Tickets  

After half term the PTA will selling their Raffle tickets and a letter for the 

children’s competition will be coming home.  Please help your child with 

their competition entry if they wish to take part. 

Cake Sale – Alzheimers/Diabetes UK 

On Friday 15th June we will be holding a cake sale to raise funds for two 

charities that are quite important to school.  Alzheimers Society and 

Diabetes UK.  We would welcome any cake, biscuit or cookie donations 

to school on the day.  The children will be allowed to bring in some 

money to buy cake at break time and lunchtime.  More info to follow. 

 

  
Safeguarding Messages Home 

Mobile Phones 

 

 

Parents are reminded that Mobile Phones are 

not permitted to be used in school. If you are 

in school as a volunteer/helper please ensure 

that your phone is switched off.  The only 

exception to this is ‘Celebration Assembly’.  

Mr Dickson has allowed parents to take a 

photo of their child with their certificate and 

parents. 

School Meals 

 

 

It has come to my attention that there a 

number of parents with a significant school 

lunch debt.   

May I remind parents that as a school we are 

liable for these debts and we don’t have 

sufficient spare funding to pay for them. 

Therefore, if a debt remains outstanding and 

no communication has been made with the 

office to make a payment then we have no 

alternative but to refuse a child a full lunch.  

School Lunch is £2.20 + 40p for drink and it 

can be paid daily or in advance by cash or 

cheque at the office with Mrs Allan. 
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Safeguarding Messages Home contd: 

Uniform 

 

 

Thank you for all your efforts so far this term 

in ensuring that your child/ren have the 

correct uniform/footwear. 

After half term we hopefully will be having 

some more sunshine and the children will be 

able to wear their summer uniform.  This 

consists of blue check gingham dress and 

white socks for the girls and grey shorts for 

the boys if they want to.  Sun hats are available 

to buy from the office and may we remind 

parents that suncream must be applied at 

home.  

There will be a slight change to the uniform in 

September for KS2 we will be sending 

information home about this after half term 

Dogs on Site 

 

 

In recent weeks we have had several parents 

coming to collect/drop off children with their 

dogs.  Unfortunately, due to health and safety 

regulations NO DOGS are allowed on the 

school site however small they might be 

whether they are walked or carried.  If you 

must bring your dog please wait for your 

child in an arranged spot on the pavement 

outside school and advise your child’s 

teacher where you will be waiting.  

 

   
Governor News: 

  

ART Week 

This week the whole school took part in Art Week – each class was given 

a particular artist and they had to paint pictures in that style. 

Here are some of the pictures the children have painted – see website 

for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 6 – Adventure Day 

Bryntisilio Outdoor Education Centre 

On Friday 18th May, Year 6  enjoyed a fantastic day at Bryntisilio to 

celebrate the end of their SAT’s and to thank them for their hard work. 

They enjoyed low ropes course, den building and kayaking.  All of the 

children had a brilliant time and a few even got soaking wet on the 

kayaks! More photos on the website! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Healthy Eating – Year 3&4 

Earlier this week we had a visit from a Quorn healthy eating co-

ordinator.  She spent the morning with children in Year 3 & 4 and to 

show them how to make some delicious recipes from Quorn.  The 

children thoroughly enjoyed their experience, especially tasting the food 

afterwards.  If you would like to try any of these recipes at home 

checkout the Quorn website at https://www.quorn.co.uk/recipes 

Here are some pictures from the day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


